
Aberdeen Christian School 

Board Meeting Minutes 

December 16, 2024 

 

The monthly meeting was held in the library conference room at 6:00 PM. 

 

Members present:  Becky Kaiser, Karen Edwards, Betsey Dinger, Michelle Ramirez, Larry 
Inches, Mandilyn Fliehs and Steven Schaeffer per phone. 

Along with:  Dr. Sombke, Sherri Stahl and Jamie Schwartz 

 

Good News Items:  Many of our high school music students were able to travel to Pierre 
and perform at the State Capitol.  We are happy to receive our SD Partners money. 

 

Approval of minutes:  Minutes were emailed to the Board earlier.  A motion was made by 
Larry to approve the minutes.  Karen provided a second to the motion and they were 
approved by the Board. 

 

Persons wishing to address the Board:  None 

 

Administrative Report: 

Enrollment:  189 

 

Athletics:  Basketball season is underway.  We are looking forward to 3 games this week.  
We will be hosting boys’ basketball teams at our gym for the Roncalli Classic.  The student 
council will be selling pork sandwiches. 

School Improvement/ Accreditation/ Testing/ Data/ Curriculum:  Dr. Sombke will be 
attending the 9th Annual NSU Teacher Job Fair on January 31.  We received a new ABEKA 
ELA curriculum to look over for next year. 



 

Strategic Plan:  We reviewed Goal 3:  Academic Excellence. 

 

Policy Review:  Nothing 

 

Committee Reports 

Finance:  Financial reports were emailed out prior to the meeting.  No significant changes 
noted. 

 

Facilities:  Greg Markley will be helping with snow removal.  Jon and Tami will be replacing 
filters in the air handlers over Christmas break. Jon has been looking to get an exhaust fan 
in the kitchen near the dishwasher. 

 

Boosters:  Didn’t meet 

 

Fundraising/ Development:  The Knight Out was a success.  We received about $22,000 
from the Silent Auction items.  Many pledges were received also. 

 

Education/ Scholarship:  Nothing 

 

Public/ Alumni Relations:  A motion was made by Michelle to have Maggie Jett able to 
access our school Facebook page.  Larry provided a second to the motion and they were 
approved by the Board. 

 

Ad Hoc updates:  December 14 approval for the replacement motors for heating/ cooling 
registers. 

 

Final comments, Questions, Concerns- None 



 

Executive Session:  Started 7:10 and ended 8:44. 

 

Betsey Dinger, Secretary 

 

 


